
 

 
 
 
 

Sunday Services:    

8:00 a.m. ....... Rite I  
9:30 a.m. ....... Rite II 
9:30 a.m. ....... Sunday School 

11:00 a.m. ........ Rite III 
7:00 p.m. ....... Rite III 

Wednesday Service: 
10:00 a.m .................. Rite II 
11:00 a.m.  ................. Bible Study 

 Head of Church Jesus Christ 

 Bishop  The Rt. Rev. Greg Brewer 
 
 Rector  The Rev. Tom Rutherford  
  [321-945-3958] 
  e-mail: tomrutherford@earthlink.net  
 Asst. Rector The Rev. Tracy Dugger 
  [407-201-0951] 
  e-mail: tracy.m.dugger@gmail.com  
 Deacons The Rev. Tim Wetherington 
  [407-342-4484]   
  email: Deacontim@Outlook.com 
  The Rev. Julie Altenbach 
  [407-462-8001]   
  email: juliealtenbach1@gmail.com 
  The Rev. Dr. Richard Gonzalez 
  [239-777-0369]   
  email: Rickg526@gmail.com    
 Treasurer Rodger Watson [407-814-0303] 
 
 Staff Barbara Ellerbe, Preschool Director 
  [407-654-8415] 
  Linda Ellison, Music Minister 
  Angela Lopez, Children’s Minister 
  Amy Paredes, Facilities Minister 
  Janie Walton, Youth Minister 
  LaVerne Woods, Parish Administrator 

 Office Hours Monday through Friday     9am—5pm 

 

 

 

 

Back to school
 

BASH! 

Students, 
Teachers, 
Parents! 

Bring your  
backpacks  

& briefcases 

Prayers & Blessing of  
Backpacks and  

briefcases 
 

Ice cream afterwards!!!  

GET BLESSED FOR THE NEW SCHOOL YEAR! 

mailto:juliealtenbach1@gmail.com


 

 

P A G E  2  

 
Our NEW WEBSITE is 
up and running! 
 
Please go check it out at www. 
ChurchOfTheMessiah.com  
 
You‟ll see:  
1. More Pictures! 

 
2. It‟s completely mobile re-

sponsive, which means the 
size of the picture will scale 
to fit whatever you‟re using 
to see it: your smart phone, 
tablet, laptop, or desktop 
computer.  
 

3. More Information for a first-
time visitor 
 

4. A completely different 
Menu, and 
 

5. Members Only Features 
 
The pictures highlight who we 
are and what we look like as a 
parish family. They show we‟re 
a real church, with real people 
in all sizes, shapes, and colors. 
We want new people to be able 
to envision themselves here and 
seeing people who look like 
them helps that happen.  
 
Also… most of our new visitors 
will visit our website on their 
cell phone, so we designed the 
site to look amazing on cell 

phones and tablets, as well as on 
PC‟s and Mac‟s. 
 
The information for a first-time 
visitor begins with listing the ser-
vices times prominently and an 
“I‟m new here” tab.  
 
The completely different menu has 
a cleaner look and the content 
nests and drops down under 
broader labels to help people find 
what they‟re looking for quickly 
and with the fewest number of 
clicks.  
 
The Messenger newsletter shows up 
as the first 
option in the 
drop-down 
menu under 
CONNECT. 
When you 
click on 
“Newsletter,” 
you‟ll see an 
archive of the 
newsletters 
with the most 
recent one on 
top. Click 
“Download 
PDF” next to 
any issue you 
wish to view, and it will appear.  
 
 

The most exciting new features 
for us IN the Messiah family, are 
the “Directory” and your “Giving 
History” through the Member 
Access button.  
 
For Security Purposes only 
members whose email addresses 
are in our database can sign up 
to use this service. If you‟ve given 
the Church Office your email, 
you can register by clicking 
“Member Access” on the top 
blue line of the home page and 
then clicking “Haven‟t registered 
yet” at the bottom of the “Login 
Member Portal” page. 

 
It will ask 
for your 
email  
address, 
and when 
you enter 
it and 
click 
“Email,” 
you‟ll get 
an email 
with a 
link that 
will walk 
you 
through 

the rest of the process of setting 
up your access. 
 

 



 

Once you have access you‟ll be able 
to view your giving statement, 
view your member profile, and 
click on a link to open the mobile 
directory, which will give you 
names, addresses, phone numbers, 
and email addresses for your fellow 
Messians, and, if they‟ve uploaded 
a picture, pictures of them as well. 
SEE THE SAMPLE with the  
smiling Dugger family! 
 
The password to see the directory 
is MessiahFamily – just like the 
password for the Guest WiFi at 
Church. 
 
Once you‟ve logged in, YOU, that‟s 
right YOU completely control,  
edit, and update what information 
is visible in our directory by  
editing your profile in the Member 
Portal.  
 
Please ensure your info is correct 
and hide any data you don‟t want 
people to see. Also feel free to  
upload a family photo so people 
can identify you by face as well as 
name.  
 
If you DO NOT receive an email 
prompting you to register…It‟s  
because your email is not in our 
database.  For the next several  
Sundays, there will be a form in the 
Bulletin asking for your email  
address. Please fill that out and put 
it in the offering plate, and we‟ll get 
you in the database the next week. 
Only one email per family group is 
needed. 
 
If all of this was confusing, please 
don‟t worry. Web Team volunteers 
will be in the Narthex for several 
Sundays to help you log in and  
 
 
 

From The Rector …. 
 

start using this amazing new tool 
to help us get to know one another 
better. 
 
We love you all! 
Tom Rutherford & Tracy Dugger 
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Who Ya Gonna Call? 

LOVING GOD ................................... Leader ..................................................... Phone  
Acolytes .......................................................... Murph Borno............................................................ 407-347-7094 
Altar Guild ..................................................... Trudie Carr & Betty Morgeson ....... 407-299-2081/407-293-6912 
Building Maintenance ................................. Frank Chase ............................................................. 407-876-0308 
Children‟s Ministry ......................................... Angela Lopez ............................................................ 321-287-9089 
Lay Weeders Landscapers ......................... Sarah Wolfe .............................................................. 407-656-4226 
Music/Choirs/Band ...................................... Linda Ellison ............................................................ 407-417-4299 
Prayer Chain .................................................. Elise Bradford ....................................................................... 407-876-2557 
Prayer Intercessors....................................... Wally & Karen Stewart ........................................ 407-656-3956  
Technical Team............................................. Lionel Williams..................................................... 407-905-9295 
Ushers, Greeters, Lectors, Eucharistic Ministers and Visitors (Central Scheduling) 
 .......................................................................... Mike & Bobbie Warren ........................................ 352-241-8703 
  
  

LOVING OUR NEIGHBOR ................. Leader ..................................................... Phone  
Christian Service Center ............................ Doreen Stachowski ................................................. 407-717-5888 
Communications/Publicity ........................ Lionel Williams ....................................................... 407-905-9295 
Habitat for Humanity ................................. Bob Tate .................................................................... 407-656-3239  
Home at Last ................................................. Bill Criswell .............................................................. 407-876-2472 
Outreach ......................................................... Doreen Stachowski ................................................. 407-717-5888 
Pre-School ...................................................... Barbara Ellerbe ........................................................ 407-654-8415 
Refugee Team ................................................ Murph Borno............................................................ 407-347-7094 
  
  

LOVING EACH OTHER ...................... Leader ..................................................... Phone  
Casserole Patrol ............................................ Deacon Julie Altenbach ......................................... 407-462-8001 
Coffee Hour ................................................... Kelley McRae ........................................................... 407-877-0463 
Fun & Fellowship ........................................ Stacey Beck & Steve Borst ................... 702-521-4077/610-659-3902 
Grief Groups.................................................. Jill Brown .................................................................. 407-656-5776 
Hurricane/Disaster Response Team ........ Murph Borno............................................................ 407-347-7094 
Kitchen Krewe .............................................. Lynn Somers ............................................................. 407-656-2504 
Lay Eucharistic Visitors .............................. Deacon Julie Altenbach ......................................... 407-462-8001 
Library ............................................................ Janie Walton ............................................................ 407-230-7913 
Men‟s Supper ................................................ Wally Stewart ......................................................... 407-656-3956 
Messiah Academy ........................................ Terri Wetherington ................................................ 407-455-2832 
Messiah‟s Way .............................................. Doreen Stachowski ................................................. 407-717-5888 
Name Tags ..................................................... Elaina Paige .............................................................. 407-905-6217 
Newsletter & Bulletins ............................... LaVerne Woods....................................................... 407-656-3218 
Nursery/Child Care ..................................... Angela Lopez ............................................................ 321-287-9089 
Office Angels ................................................. LaVerne Woods....................................................... 407-656-3218 
Parish Nurse .................................................. Barbara Knappman ................................................. 407-656-7854 
Pastoral Care ................................................. Joyce Taylor .............................................................. 407-222-1290 
Transportation for those who don‟t drive ....... Joyce Taylor .............................................................. 407-222-1290 
Wednesday Night Bible Study. ................. Joe Wolfe .................................................................. 407-656-4226 
Women‟s Dining Club ................................ Deacon Julie Altenbach ......................................... 407-462-8001 
Youth ............................................................... Janie Walton ............................................................ 407-230-7913 



 

 

Ready or Not? 
 

Non-Floridians complain that we don‟t 
have seasons like "Up North."  
 
I assure them we DO have seasons: 
“mowing” and “non-mowing!”   
  
But even more dramatic are our other 
two seasons: “Hurricane” and “Non-
Hurricane.” 
  
And Hurricane Season starts June 1. 
  
Are you ready? Have you gathered 
what you need to get through several 
days without electricity, gas stations, 
and air-conditioning? If not, do you 
have an evacuation plan and a place to 
go? 
  
God promises to get us through diffi-
culties. But one way he does that is of-
fering us wisdom and knowledge. The 
newspapers, local magazines, TV and 
radio, and government are full of advice 
of what to do and how to prepare. 
Many of their suggestions are God‟s 
Word for us. 
  
But if you haven‟t paid attention  
to all those other sources,  
let me add my voice to theirs:  
 

Get ready for Hurricane Season!  
Because ready or not, here it is!  
 
To help us prepare as  
individuals and families,  
parishioner and retired  
Navy Captain Murph Borno  
has assumed the helm of  
DART, our Disaster Action  
Response Team, composed  
of parishioners who  
volunteered through the  
Messiah's Way to help  
our parish family cope with a hurricane 
or other disaster. 
 
Murph and DART have procured a 
stack of resources from the Federal 
Emergency Management Agency 
(FEMA) with helpful tips to help us 

get ourselves ready in our blood  
families. That literature is on the  
Welcome Table by the main double 
doors on the Tilden Street side of  
campus.  
 
I urge you to read and heed them. 
  
To help us as a parish family, the 
DART volunteers are ready with tools 
(chain saws, trucks, hammers, nails, 
tarps, etc.) and skills to help Messiah 
folks in need after a storm. In addition 
to helping our people in their own 
homes, a number of parish families 
have volunteered to take people into 
their homes and feed and house any 
whose homes are damaged.  
 
If you'd like to volunteer to help in 
any of those ways, please contact 
Murph directly at fly-
inghigh@cfl.rr.com (Murph flew high 
in the sky as a Naval aviator; NOT 
that OTHER kind of "high!) or  
407-413-4220. 
  
 

Murph and DART 
have also developed a 
Messiah Family  
Disaster Plan to help 
us help each other if 
the Day comes. It‟s 
on the next page and 
will be distributed in 
the bulletins on  
several Sundays this 
month. Please post it 
in your home as a 
reminder for when 
the wind picks up. 
 
 
 
 

I love you, and I‟ll see you on Sunday –  
no matter how hard the wind blows! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Hurricane Season June 1 – November 30 
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In the event of a  
hurricane, tornado,  
or other disaster: 

 

PRAY! HARD! 
 

WE WILL HAVE CHURCH 
ON SUNDAY at the regular 
times, no matter what the weath-
er or conditions are. Use your 
discretion whether to come or 
not, especially if there is a cur-
few. 

 

BEFORE THE DISASTER: If a 
named storm or other disaster is 
upon us, please call and/or email 
the 2 families ahead of you in the 
parish directory and the 2 fami-
lies after you to pray with them 
and see if they have any needs. If 
there are needs you cannot meet, 
please call the Church office at 
407-656-3218 (Even if no one is 
in the office, someone will check 
the parish voicemail) and/or 
email Father Tom Rutherford at 
TomRutherford@earthlink.net 

IF YOU EVACUATE, please call 
the Church at 407-656-3218 and/
or email Father Tom Rutherford 
at TomRuther-
ford@earthlink.net and let us 
know. 

 

AFTER THE DISASTER, please 
call those same 4 families to pray 
with them and see if they‟re okay. 
Please call the Church at 407-656
-3218 and/or email Father Tom 
Rutherford at TomRuther-
ford@earthlink.net to share any 
needs you or they have, and the 
DART (Disaster Action Response 
Team) will match needs with re-
sources in the parish and commu-
nity. 

 KEEP PRAYING! 

  

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 
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A Group Home for teenage foster girls in Winter Garden and the non-profit 
group Foster Friends of Central Florida is asking for help letting these 
girls know the community cares about them.  The girls are usually  
between 13-17 years old and they will "age out" of the foster system on 
their 18th birthday.  The community is being asked to provide meals 
for these ladies (up to 6 teenage girls plus 1 staff member)  
every Friday and Sunday evening at 6 pm.   
 
If our parish provides one or two dinners a month (either Friday or 
Sunday), it would go a long way towards changing the world with  
Jesus, one person and one small community at a time. A parishioner 
has offered to pay for the ingredients for the meals (if needed), as well 
as pick up the meals and deliver them to the group home.  So what we 
REALLY need are cooks.  If you are cooking your favorite dish for  
dinner anyway, would you consider cooking for 6-8 more people and 
sending this symbol of love to this Group Home?  
 
If you are interested in helping with this very worthy cause, please 
contact Joyce Taylor at 407-222-1290.  Tell her which evening you 
would like to provide the meal for, what you will be cooking (just so 
they don't end up with the same meal multiple times in a row) and 
Joyce will sign you up 
and make arrangements 
to get the food to the 
home.   

MESSIAH’S 

callto:407-222-1290
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiBiOa0h_LbAhXHzlMKHYizBRYQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fclipart-library.com%2Fclipart%2F1367774.htm&psig=AOvVaw3K9339BUvwJQ39gCtuQDiO&ust=1530127381645386
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwi436vAsbjcAhVGGt8KHbNeCaIQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.catholicpeoria.com%2FSophia'sKitchen&psig=AOvVaw2xKbAHbGWyoELGitZmN3Xk&ust=1532543828521638


 

Sunday,   July 15,  2018 2:30 p.m.  Vestr y Meeting  Minutes

P A G E  7  

Present: Rector Tom Rutherford,  
Senior Warden Doreen Stachowski, 
Junior Warden Frank Chase, Clerk 
Mary Kay Predmore, Marci Babione, 
Stacey Beck, Don Greer, Leo Henry, 
Paul Hickman, Patty Tate, and Dawn 
Wirbel, and Assistant Rector Tracy 
Dugger 
 
Absent: Treasurer Rodger Watson, 
Steve Borst, and John Peacock 

Vestry Door Duty for August 
Opener at 7:30am: Mary Kay Predmore 

Closer at 1pm: Steve Borst 

August 19 Vestry Meeting Host: 
Marci Babione 

 

2018 Vestry  
Marci Babione, Children & Youth 
Email: mbabione@bkc-cpa.net 

Stacey Beck, Fun & Fellowship;  
Commnication/Publicity 
Email: staceyjmb@gmail.com 

Steve Borst, Communication/Publicity; 
Fun & Fellowship 
Email: BorstSF@gmail.com 

Frank Chase, Junior Warden, Properties 
Email: chasefe@aol.com 

Don Greer, Business & Development 
Email: dgreer3@cfl.rr.com 

Leo Henry, Worship Team 
Email: leochenry55@gmail.com 

Paul Hickman, Missions & Evangelism 
Email: phickmn@aol.com 

John Peacock, Communications &  
Publicity; Properties 
Email: jpeacox@cfl.rr.com 

Mary Kay Predmore, Clerk 
Worship Team 
Email: MaryKay413@aol.com 

Doreen Stachowski, Senior Warden 
Missions & Evangelism 
Email: Stach45T@aol.com 

Patty Tate, Connections; Missions & 
Evangelism 
Email: pattyjotate@yahoo.com 

Dawn Wirbel, Children & Youth 
Email: d.wirbel@yahoo.com 

Rodger Watson, Treasurer  
Email: rodandjoh@embarqmail.com 
 
All Staff and Vestry have mailboxes in 
the front office (behind the front 
desk) with their names on them. You 
may also contact them by  
leaving a note in their mailbox. 
PLEASE DO NOT LEAVE NOTES OR 
MONEY ON THE FRONT DESK IN 
THE OFFICE. 
 
 
 

Because the air conditioning wasn‟t 
working in the Library (SEE III.B. BE-
LOW), we moved the meeting to the 
Youth Hall. 
 
FORMATION: Don Greer led 
Noonday Prayer.  
 
Based on Chapter 5 of Growing Young 
(“Fuel a Warm Community: Warm Is 
the New Cool”), we talked about how 
we‟re doing with this and how we can 
improve in the Messiah family. We 
went on a field trip to look at our en-
trances through the eyes of a first-time 
visitor to see how we‟d figure out 
where and what to do. Patty Tate took 
notes of the signage we need to add 
around our facility to help visitors find 
their way around. 
 
PREPARATION FOR NEXT 
MONTH: PLEASE READ Chapter 6 
of Growing Young: “Prioritize Young 
People (and Families) Everywhere: 
From Rhetoric to Reality” 
 
INFORMATION:  
Vestry Ministry Team Reports:  
Outside Signs are installed. 
 
No others received. 
 
Staff Reports: 
Facility: Rental Report was emailed 
separately. Facility Minister Amy 
Paredes reports:  
This past month has been busy with 
setting up appointments and  
discussing prices for prospective  
clients. I am meeting with Shine in 

the Limelight, for a Gala to take 
place in August, and I‟m negotiating 
with a research company interested 
in renting the facility for an entire 
week in January.   
 
There have been a few phone calls 
asking to rent on Sundays, but there 
is no availability those days. 
 
I called back Radiant Services to 
redo the Youth Hall floors. The 
polish appeared to have stripped 
away quickly and will need to be 
finished again.  They will return next 
week to fix them. The PH floors, PH 
carpet, PH kitchen, narthex floors, 
nursery, sanctuary floors, and tiles 
are scheduled to be cleaned the 
week after the Rummage Sale. I am 
blocking off dates for general 
maintenance, and the church will be 
unavailable for those days. 
 
We‟re getting wedding requests 
through the Wedding Spot online 
service and the church website. The 
new website should help us get 
more. 
 
I visited downtown Winter  
Garden‟s venues, and their prices are 
still consistently higher than ours…
however, they are improving their 
looks with new lighting and outdoor 
features. 
 
Children of the Messiah Preschool: 
The financial report was emailed 
separately.  
 
Messiah Academy: No report was 
given. 
 
Children’s Ministry: Children‟s 
Minister Angela Lopez reports:  
Vacation Bible School was great this 
year!  We had slightly fewer kids 
than last year, but 74 is a great num-
ber! We had a great time, and even 
though the content was lighter than 
usual, the kids were exposed to 
God‟s Word in an exciting way. 
They experienced love and  
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Vestry Meeting Minutes continued…... 

 

acceptance, they laughed and played 
and prayed together. Our VBS 
brought out very big smiles in all 
who participated!  I want to thank 
several members of the vestry and 
clergy for being a huge part of the 
program this year: 
 
Steve Borst: You made an awesome 

Daniel!  Everyone loved Bible story 
time. Thank you for spending the 
week with us! Thank you also for 
being the clean-up ninja and taking 
care of the volunteer snack table at 
the end of the night! 
 
Doreen Stachowski (and Tom): For 
helping with meal prep and for  
supervising the snack crew! Thank 
you more for loving and encouraging 
me all week! 
 
Dawn Wirbel: Thank you for run-
ning the check in counter and keep-
ing track of all the funds raised.
( Over $700) Also, thank you for 
bringing all the Wirblets, you have 
some exceptional grandchildren! 
  
Marci Babione: Thank you for your 
prayers and the fantastic T-shirts 
that you donated! 
 
Rodger Watson: Thank you for keep-
ing track of my balance and respond-
ing to my emails so quickly! 
 
Deacon Tim: You were a fantastic 
tribe leader and you really made the 
kids feel like they were a family! 
Thank you for spending your birth-
day leading your tribe to a deeper 
understanding of God! 
 
Deacon Julie: You are the emcee ex-
traordinaire! Thank you for working 
your teacher voice and high energy to 
make vbs opening and closing spe-
cial! You are our princess of prayer 
and I am thankful for every time 
you  stop in the middle of something 
and pray with and for me!! 

Mother Tracy: Game Master T!! The 
games were cool and engaging, thank 
you for working above and beyond 
your usual priestly duties to make 
sure the kids had a great time! 
  
Father Tom: Thank you for owning 
your role as Ashpenaz! It was amaz-
ing, the kids and tribe leaders were 
blown away. Thank you also for  
letting me take over the whole church 
to set up this great week for everyone! 
MANY more people were involved, I 
truly appreciate everyone's  
enthusiastic participation, it really is a 
whole church project!  
 
As a thank you, I will be hosting a  
dinner for all volunteers where we 
will celebrate the successes and  
brainstorm ways to make it even bet-
ter! This week I developed pictures 
and wrote each VBS visitor a note in-
viting them back to church, I also have 
pictures of our Messiah kids to hand 
out on Sunday. I have requested the 
dates and selected a theme for VBS 
2019, so who's game to join me 
again??? 
 
In other news, I am narrowing down 
options for the Christmas play and 
will get a better plan in place for the 
Fall Fest this month. Plans are in place 
for back to school bash as well. 
 
I have hired a new child care provider 
for Sundays. The previous one was not 
a great fit for us. Miss Trinity Shaw 
has been great so far, she volunteered 
at VBS all week and had a good first 
day on 7/1/2018. Trinity has been a 
friend of the church for 7 years and is 
very willing to serve. We have decided 
that she will read short Bible stories 
and do simple activities, that I select, 
at the 7 pm service. Some of those 
antsy kids cannot make it to early 
church so I will give her a Cliff Notes 
version of my lesson. Last week they 
built a Lego wall of Jericho, marched 
around it and sang the song "My God 

is big, so strong and so mighty.."  
Trinity is the daughter of a Pastor and 
has grown up in church. I walked in 
on her singing praise songs to our  
babies during one service and all of 
the kids hugging and loving on her in 
another.  
 
I am recovering from my busy month 
of June by taking a few extra days off 
in July to spend with my boys.  
 
Youth Ministry: Youth Minister 
Janie Walton reports: 
I, along with most of our Activate 
teenagers, volunteered in some  
capacity at Vacation Bible School 
(VBS) from Monday, June 25 to  
Friday, June 29.  It was a great week 
spending time with Daniel in Babylon! 
 
Our week-long mission trip to  
Jamaica from Sunday, July 1 to  
Saturday, July 7 went well. We  
partnered with Mission Discovery 
and did various construction and 
painting projects at the Jamaica 
Christian School for the Deaf as well 
as visited the residents at West  
Haven Special Needs Home. This was 
Activate‟s first international mission 
trip. There was interest in continuing 
our work in Jamaica at home in  
Central Florida. Youth Minister, Janie 
Walton, will be finding various  
opportunities for our students to  
volunteer with deaf and other special 
needs children in the area. 
 
I will be away from Tuesday, July 10 
to Friday, July 13 on a spiritual retreat 
with Deacon Julie Altenbach and our 
Monday Night Women‟s Small 
Group. 
 
There will be no Activate meeting on 
Sunday, July 22, due to Youth  
Minister, Janie Walton, taking her 
daughter, Kylie, to Camp Wingmann 
in the afternoon. However, we will be 
having a fun event later that evening 
or on Monday, July 23. 
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Assistant Rector Tracy Dugger re-
ports: 
Website: Our new website is LIVE! 
Woohoo. Through the rest of July, 
we are orienting the staff on how 
update and edit it. Staff Training 
conducted by Worship Times will 
occur at Staff Meeting on July 18. 
The Lifetouch directory is not inter-
facing yet, so the online photo direc-
tory remains mostly photoless.  
 
Social Media: I'm in recruitment 
mode amongst our teens for another 
support person on Instagram for the 
Church Insta account COTM_WG 
 
Young Adults: Screwtape Letter Se-
ries continues. We'll have trivia 
night Tuesday the 24th. I'm looking 
at planning another Young Adult 
Gathering in September or October. 
 
Pictorial Directory: Photos have 
been delivered. 
 
Community Service: Our local man 
doing community service is almost 
finished with his hours and blessed us 

with LOTS of finished projects. 
 
Father Soner Alexandre: We still 
haven‟t heard back from the United 
States Citizenship and Immigration 
Service whether or not they‟ve ac-
cepted his application for an R-1 visa 
for processing. Until we hear from 
CIS, there‟s nothing more we can do, 
and Father Soner is unable to receive 
pay for any of his services. 
 
DISCUSSION (to help make a  
decision next month): 
The floor covering in the Parish 
Hall kitchen: Frank Chase has not 
been able to get numbers for what it 
will take to fix this. We‟ll try again 
next month. 
 
Lightning stuck somewhere on our 
campus during the week of July 1-6 
and fried the phone system, internet, 

and the controls for the A/C in the 
narthex hallway, offices, restrooms, 
nursery, and library. Thank God, the 
A/C still works in the Parish Hall!  
Parish Administrator LaVerne 
Woods got almost everything re-
paired – and kept an itemized list for 
the insurance claim – except the A/C 
in the narthex, that is currently work-
ing at 40% of its capacity. 
 
Phone System: Though Ken Lyons 
(our computer and phone wizard) 
was able to patch together enough of 
the existing system to get us back in 
business temporarily, the line to the 
preschool needs to be replaced imme-
diately, and the rest of the system 
(that we got used from a parishioner 8 
years ago) is dying. We will consider 
our options next month when we have 
prices for replacement equipment and 
total numbers for comparison.  
 
DECISIONS:  The A/C Controls 
damaged by lightning: 
MC2 (the company whose controls we 
have now) will repair the damage for 
$2,385.50. The controls, however, have 
been unsatisfactory for the 11 years 
we‟ve had them. They‟re finicky, diffi-
cult to program, don‟t regulate the 
temperature according to the numbers 
we enter, are running on the original 
computer that came with the system, 
and have an internal clock that is com-
pletely independent of the computer 
or internet or real time, so it loses sev-
eral minutes a month, and over time 
has the A/C going on and off hours 
behind when we want it to, and can-
not be reset, except by a visit from a 
technician. On top of that, the whole 
system is 11 years old and obsolete: 
when the MC2 tech came to reset the 
clock 3 months ago, he laughed at our 
current system and said, “We don‟t 
make those any more and won‟t sup-
port it for much longer. It‟s on its last 
legs, and you‟re going to need a new 
system soon.” We got 2 bids to replace 
the controls: 

 

Carrier, who manufactured the 
chiller plant and air handlers, will do 
the job for $65,000 with a 1-year  
warranty. 
 
Automated Logic will do it for 
$60,000 and give a 2-year warranty.  
Lamar Powers attended the Vestry 
meeting to offer insight and answer 
questions, and Vestry decided to fix 
what we have, prioritize all repairs 
needed, and start saving for a new 
system.  Thank you, Lamar! 
 
MEETING MINUTES & FINAN-
CIAL REPORT: 
Minutes from the June meeting: 
Approved 
 
May Financial Report from  
Treasurer Rodger Watson:  
Approved 
Operating Account: April‟s income 
was $10,497.41 LESS than expenses, 
INCREASING our year-to-date defi-
cit to $63,942.79. PLEASE PRAY 
FOR GOD TO PROVIDE. 
 
Building Fund: Net Building Fund 
income (gifts, fundraising, and facili-
ty rental income, less expenses) was 
$5,566.40 LESS that what we needed 
to cover the mortgage of $12,891.97. 
That deficit was covered by our Con-
tingency Fund.  
 
The meeting ended with prayer at 
4:17pm. 
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
  
Mary Kay Predmore,  
Vestry Clerk  



 
 

Monthly Financial Update 

Treasurer Rodger Watson  
calculates we need $69,000/month 
to stay even. Income for July as of 
7/27/18 is: 

Plate & Pledge ................. $49,583.99 
Building Fund ..................... $6,104.26 
Rentals ..................................... $595.00 
Total .................................... $56,283.25 

Year to Date Report  

(As of June 30, 2018) 

Operating Income .......... $287,157.75 
Operating Expenses ......... $351,100.54 
Net ...................................... (63,942.79) 
 
ALL Building Fund Income ..................  
 ............................................ $469,800.60 

ALL Building Fund Expense ..................  
 ........................................... $416,105.78 

NET ....................................$53,694.82 

Contingency-Debt Reduction ... 
 .............................................$53,694.82 

NET ............................................... -0- 
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The Church of the Messiah  

outreach team is participating in  
a year long project to support  

victims of domestic violence  
in central Florida.   

 
We’re collecting cleaning supplies  

and school supplies  
during the months of August & September.  

Please help us fill the boxes located in the Narthex. 
 

Please see  
Outreach Team Member  

Angela Lopez  
for more information. 

Outreach Project 
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Scrip is an ongoing fundraiser for 
Church of the Messiah.  It allows  
families to raise money at no  
additional cost to you. Scrip is just 
another way to pay for everyday 
purchases using gift cards in place of 
cash, checks, and credit cards. 
 
You order gift cards at face value 
through your coordinator, or online 
(account needed). Gift cards are  
purchased from ShopWithScrip.com 
at a reduced price. The difference is 
an instant profit for Church of the 
Messiah. It‟s that simple! 
 
When you use scrip gift cards at 
your favorite retailers, you‟re fund-
raising while you shop! GLSC offers 
over 750 retailers including grocery, 
department stores, gas stations, res-
taurants, travel, home improvement, 
and more including Universal gift 
cards like American Express, Discov-
er, and Visa.  
 
Just by using scrip to pay for your  
normal weekly purchases, you can 
easily raise funds, no matter how 
small, it all adds up! We have several 
families that purchase every week 
and we need you too!   

 

 

1st Sunday of the month  
is BAG SUNDAY 

Please bring non-perishable food 
items to church for the Food 
Pantry at the Christian Service 
Center in Ocoee. They particu-
larly request : 

 canned beef stew 

 spaghetti and meatballs 

 peanut 
butter 

 Jelly 

 dry soup 
mixes or 
canned 
soup 

 macaroni 
and cheese  

 dinners,  

 canned tuna, etc.  

 

 

 

 

Honey 



 

Coin Jars help the  
Building Fund 
The  
mason jars on the  
credenza  
outside  
the offices  
are one of  
our  
fundraising  
ways you can help our Building 
Fund.  
 
Take a jar home, put your spare 
coins in it, and when it‟s full bring it 
to church with your name on it. 
Your annual giving statement will 
include this gift. Take another jar 
and repeat. 
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Prayer Shawl Ministry 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

If you know of someone who is in 
need of special prayers for healing, 
body or soul, please let the Monday 
Ladies‟ Knitters know.  

Contact: 
Marsha Dymond (407-491-4048) or  

Trudie Carr (407-299-2081)  
for further information. 
Monetary donations are  

accepted for the cost of yarn. 

Messiah Knitters: 
Bring your knitting needles (or 
any other type of needlework)  
and join a group of knitters for  
fellowship in the foyer outside 
the Offices on  

MONDAYS FROM 3-5:00PM 

Seniors First  
needs volunteers to deliver 
Meals on Wheels to the  
elderly. They especially have a 
volunteer shortage in West  
Orlando. Please contact  
Lorraine Shumaker at  
407-615-8982 or  
lshumake@seniorsfirstinc.org if 
you can help. There is more  
information on the bulletin 
board in the Narthex. 

 
 

Free Blood Pressure Screening  
on the second Sunday  
of each month  
 
Barbara 
Knappman, our  
Parish Nurse 
and volunteer 
health care  
professionals 
from our  
congregation will take your 
blood pressure and offer  
educational resources about 
what the numbers mean after 
each service. 



 

July‟s summer camp ended on July 26 
with a pizza party.   The children 
loved our S.T.E.A.M. (Science,  
Technology, Engineering, Art and 
Math) theme.  Yes, preschool  
children can learn all of that.  We had 
a great time building, experimenting, 
measuring and learning early math 
skills too. 
 
On August 6 the preschool staff   
returns to prepare for preschool to 
begin with Meet the Teacher on  
Friday August 10.  The first day of 
school will be August 13th.  We‟re 
looking forward to a very exciting 
year.   
 
Our entire staff has spent a great deal 
of time training over the summer for 
the implementation of a new  
curriculum in the fall.  We‟re also  
instituting a new check in system for 
the children to increase security.  The 
safety of our children is a top priority. 
 
I‟m happy to report that all of our 
staff is returning this year.   

Stacey Duppenthaler and Terri 
Hausler will be teaching Pre-K.   

Jill Smicherko and Hannah Mo-
habir will be teaching 3 year olds.   

Marsha Dymond will teach the 2 
year olds. 

Melody Wise will teach in the  
 baby room.   

Missy Cottle will also return to 
teach our art classes.  

Our aides Candon Norton,  
 Samantha Recchia, Noemi  
 Gonzalez, Megan Chase and 

Anndrea Strickland will also  
 return this year. 
 
Most of our classes will be full when 
we open.  We currently only have 
availability in our Tuesday/Thursday 
3-year-old class and Pre-K. 
 

Preschool News 
By Barbara Ellerbe 

Important Dates 
August 6 – Teachers return for preplanning 

August 13 – First day of school MWF –  
 Boo Hoo breakfast 

August 14 – First day of school T/Th –  
 Boo Hoo Breakfast 

September 3 – Labor day – No school 
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children’s 
Ministry 
 
Angela Lopez 
ifrog1980@gmail.com  

 

SHINE kids Club  
 

The kids all loved the Ashpenaz  
character!  Deacon Julie talking to Melanie 

about her donation to Nothing 
But Nets. 

We had a great time dancing in front of the palace!! 

Another market place favorite 
was the clay, they got to make 
something form the daily Bible 
lesson. 



 

children’s 
Ministry 
 
Angela Lopez 
ifrog1980@gmail.com  
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Even Ashpenaz needs a nap! 

Our teen boys did a great job 
with TECH and snacks--they had 

a lot of fun too!  

Our hanging garden craft area 
was beautiful and a favorite 
activity of most of the kids 

Learning our daily verse and 
motions 

Even the little ones were  
dancing and praising God. 



 

children’s 
Ministry 
 
Angela Lopez 
ifrog1980@gmail.com  

It‟s to start planning for the Family 
Fall Festival!! Save the date October 
20! We will have our Chili Cook Off 
and Dessert Bake Off!  There is a $10 
CASH entry fee to participate in the 
cook offs. Official sign-ups will 
begin in late August. Please see Ms. 
Angela (Children‟s Minister) for 
more information! 
 

The beginning of the new school 
year is a great time to try something 
new!!  If your child has never been to 
SHINE or hasn‟t been in a while, 
join us on August 5 for backpack 
blessings and a back to school ice 
cream party!  You and your child can 
meet other SHINE families and learn 
about what we do each Sunday  
afternoon! We welcome children 
entering Kindergarten through the 
completion of 6th grade to play, 
praise, learn, grow and SHINE for 
Jesus!  
 
Nursery is provided for younger 
kiddos and parents are encouraged 
to plug into one of the adult groups 
that run concurrently. 

SHINE kids Club  
 

Fall Festival 
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  

 

Saturday, September 22  5-9pm 

Bring your 
friends! 
Alcohol  

free event 

Child care available 
$5 per child: movie, 

popcorn & crafts 
included 

50/50 raffle the night of BINGO 
Buy a  raffle ticket for the  

chance to win the following prizes: 
$500.00, a VIP night out, and $100.   

Ticket Prices 
 $5= 1 ticket 

$10= 3 tickets 
$20= 5 tickets 

 
YOU DO NOT HAVE TO BE PRESENT  

THE NIGHT OF BINGO TO WIN! 
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Volunteer Handyman Wanted:   
West Orange Habitat for Humanity  
ReStore is looking for a volunteer  
who could test appliances, lamps,  
etc. that are donated to the ReStore.   
 
Could you spare a few hours a month?   
 
Call Bob Tate at 
407 656 3239 
 and 
THANKS!    
 

West Orange Habitat for Humanity is busy  
building 3 houses in East Winter Garden. If 

you would like to come out and swing a  
hammer call Bob Tate at 407 656 3239.  

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjCpujLx7jcAhWtTt8KHcFPDbUQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwikiclipart.com%2Fhandyman-clipart_25328%2F&psig=AOvVaw2ZUD2xa3eEiHH2aH7MppXE&ust=1532549863020010


 

GOT PAPER?  
Messiah’s recycling and  

we’ll earn money  
when you recycle paper here!! 

 PaperRetriever has put a recycling dumpster on the Woodland Street side of the playground behind the  
 Sunday School/Preschool building. 
 
 You can drop your paper for recycling here 7 days a week. It’s an easy way for you to recycle paper eve-

ry week and help us raise money for the building fund. 
 
 They will accept: 
 Telephone Books, Newspapers, Magazines, Catalogues, Office & School Papers, Mail, and even  
 your shredded paper (without plastic bags) 
 

 They do NOT accept: 
 Plastic or plastic bags, metal, glass, trash, cardboard boxes 
 

In 2010, PaperRetriever Recycling recycled 45 tons of paper through this program. Their efforts 
resulted in saving 135 cubic yards of landfill space, conserved enough electricity to power 92 
homes for 1 month, prevented enough air pollution to equate to taking 100 cars off the road for 
1 day and saved 315,000 gallons of water and 135 gallons of oil.  
 

Please help us help the environment and RECYCLE!!! 
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Book Review by 

Helen  

Farnsworth 

I read two good books this month, 
neither one excessively long: The 
World According to Narnia by 
Jonathan Rogers and The Pursuit of 
God by A.W. Tozer. 
 
Being the “big kid” that I am, I‟ve 
been a major fan of C.S, Lewis‟s 
Chronicles of Narnia since I first 
saw a video of  an animated version 
of “The Lion, the Witch, and the 
Wardrobe” at Holy Family during 
Lent in the „80‟s.  It really puts the 
cookies on the lower shelves where 
the children (of all ages) can reach 
them.  So I was delighted to find 
The World According to Narnia, 
which goes into detail about the 
meaning of all seven books.   
 
Like the Chronicles themselves, the 
book is both entertaining and  
enlightening.  I plan to purchase  
another set of the Chronicles and 
possibly DVD‟s as well to revisit and 
review for you each book in the  
series. 
 
The Pursuit of God is also  
excellent, as all things A.W, Tozer 
are.  It is designed to be read in small 
doses: one short chapter/day for 31 
days, but I wanted to finish it so I 
could review it.  The title seems odd, 
since we know that God pursues us; 
but his point is that once He  
pursues us, he expects us to pursue 
Him, to seek a closer personal  

relationship with Him; and this 
book gives great advice for pur-
suing such a relationship.  I plan 
to re-read it as it is intended to be 
read now:  
one chapter a day. 
 
 

 Men’s Supper 

Tuesday 
August 7th 

6:30 pm 
In  Youth 

Hal l  

August  chef  
i s   

M ike  K ing  

Please sign up on the  
bulletin board so we know how 

much food to prepare. 

 

Women’s Dining Club 
August 7th at 6:30pm 

 
Meet at Thai Blossom Restaurant 

on Plant Street 
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 Dance Award 
On June 16, Kara Altenbach was 
awarded “Teen Dancer of the Year” by 
her dance studio, 3D Motion Dance 
Center. This award is decided by the 
dance instructors at the studio, 
where Kara is also on the 
Competition Team.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mission Trip Girls’ 
Sleepover 
Our 2nd Annual Mission Trip Team 
Girls‟ Sleepover was held on  
Thursday, June 21 to Friday, June 22 
at Deacon Julie‟s home, where they 
enjoyed a delicious dinner and 
breakfast and got time to bond  
before the mission trip. 
 
Thank you to Deacon Julie for  
opening up her home, as well as, 
cooking for the mission trip girls! 
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 ACTIVATE! by Janie Walton 

Congratulations to  
Kara Altenbach! 

Our girls were joined by a couple of the Activate guys for 
breakfast on Friday morning. 



 

 

 
 

 
 
 

Vacation Bible School 
Our Activate teenagers and youth 
minister, Janie Walton, volunteered 
at this year‟s Vacation Bible School. 
The theme this year was “Babylon: 
Daniel’s Courage in Captivity”.  
 

Mission Trip 2018 
This year Activate went on their first 
international mission trip to  
Jamaica. We partnered with  
missions organization, Mission  
Discovery.  
 
We worked with the Jamaica  
Christian School for the Deaf, where 
we did various construction  
projects, as well as played with the 
children. We also spent time at 
Westhaven Children‟s Home for the 
Disabled, where we spent time  
loving on the individuals there.  
 
On Sunday, July 8, we had members 
of our mission trip team give  
testimonies at all four services and 
showed a short video of our trip. If 
you missed seeing the video, it is up 
on Church of Messiah‟s Facebook 
page. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Youth minister and VBS Tribe of Joseph leader, Janie Walton, and  
Activate member and tribe assistant, Chelsea Wilkinson-Borno, pose 
with the members of the Tribe of Joseph. 

Our mission team sans Father Tom  
(who arrived later that day). 

Our adopted team member, Kayla Carr, 
along with Laura Cook and John  
Wilkinson-Borno help a student at craft 
time. 

P A G E  2 2  



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Jay Predmore, Steve 
Brueggeman and 
Richard McRae  
helping with our  
suncatcher craft. 

WORSHIP TIME! 

Jay Predmore was a fan favorite of the 
kids at Jamaica Christian School for the 
Deaf. 

Our tile team hard at work! 
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Back to School 
Both Lake and Orange Public 
Schools are back in session as of 
Monday, August 13. We have a 
variety of schools represented by 
our teenagers in Activate and at 
Church of the Messiah. 
 
Please consider praying for the 
following schools, in addition, to 
the Sunday prayers for schools in 
the Prayers of the People. 

Jessica Brueggeman and Kara  
Altenbach learning carpentry tricks 

from Father Tom. 

Laura Cook and youth minister, 
Janie Walton, on the flight home 

from Jamaica. 

Chelsea Wilkinson-Borno giving her 
testimony at church along with  

Bailey Wise. 

Apopka High School 
Bridgewater Middle School 
Carver Middle School 
ESTEEM Academy 
Foundation Academy 
Innovation Montessori Ocoee 
Lake Minneola High School 
West Orange High School 
Windermere High School 

Lakeview Middle School 
Leesburg High School 

Ocoee High School 
Olympia High School 

Renaissance Charter School at 
Crown Point 

SunRidge Middle School 
Valencia College 

(Dual Enrollment Students) 
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Inquirer’s Group begins 8/5 
Interested in being confirmed?  
Are you joining us from another  
tradition? Then this group is for  
you! 
 
For the month of August there  
will be no Revive and no Diving 
Deeper. Father Tom and Mother  
Tracy will merge groups for an  
Inquirer‟s Group: 
 
This group is open to anyone who 
wants to learn more about the 
church. We‟ll meet for 5 weeks on 
Sundays from 4:30 to 6:00.  
 

August 5th: Overview of Salvation 
(Tom) 

August 12th: Overview of  
 Episcopal Church & History of  
 the Prayer book (Tracy) 

August 19th Instructed Eucharist 
(Tom) 

August 26th Baptism/Confirmation 
(Tracy) 

September 2nd: Messiah vision 
 How do you fit in? (Tom) 

Persons interested in confirmation, 
being received into the church from 
another tradition, or wishing to  
reaffirm their baptismal vows  
should plan on attending each  
session (or arrange a make up with 
either Fr. Tom or Mtr. Tracy).  
Parishioners who wish to learn  
more about any of the topics are  
welcome to come to any, or all  
of the sessions. 
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Trivia Tuesday  
August 28th at 7:30 pm 
 
Join Mother T and the  
Whiskeypalians for a fun evening 
out of trivia at the Crooked Can 
Brewery, August 26th at 7:30 pm.  
 
This event is open to all ages. 
 
Come early to grab dinner, snacks, 
beverage, etc. Trivia usually lasts 
until 9:30. Team members are  
welcome to come and go as their 
schedule allows. See you there! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Parents of Small-ish  
Children Home Group 
Attention Parents of Children  
Elementary School Aged and Younger: 
 
Are you 
interested 
in joining 
a gather-
ing of  
fellow 
parents? 
We‟ll 
meet once 
a month to pray,  
fellowship, discuss different  
parenting topics, and provide  
mutual support. (Tentatively 
thinking one Friday a month) 
 
Expectations of members:  

commit to attending on a  
 regular basis.  

Split the cost of paying some of 
our teens to ride herd on the 
kiddos.  

 
Interested? See Mtr. Tracy or email 
her at  

tracydug-
ger@churchofthemessiah.com  

Indicate your interest and give your 
best two options for a night of the 
week to meet, one time per month. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Inquirer’s Group 
Confirmation 

mailto:tracydugger@churchofthemessiah.com
mailto:tracydugger@churchofthemessiah.com
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https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjj3N2poL3cAhXCtFMKHXsWAlsQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fhandyinc.org%2Fevents%2Ftrivia-night-june-2017%2F&psig=AOvVaw3NfHlMp0fXGlm9hJJrZTo4&ust=1532711199289455
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Sunday Servants For The Lord 

Please remember: If you are scheduled to serve in any function  
and have a conflict, it is your responsibility to find a replacement. 

Thank you! 



 

Sunday Servants For The Lord 
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Sunday Servants For The Lord 

Please remember: If you are scheduled to serve in any function  
and have a conflict, it is your responsibility to find a replacement. 

Thank you! 



 

Sunday Servants For The Lord 
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AUGUST 2018 
   

 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Please have 
your August 

articles & 
schedules in  by  

8/16 

Janie Walton on vacation 
8/17-8/20 

Janie Walton 
on vacation 



 

If you‟re not listed for a  
birthday or anniversary, please 
call the church office at  
407-656-3218 and give us  
information for you and your 
family; or fill out the form to the 
right and drop it in the  
offering plate. 
 
Please only give information for 
those family members who are 
attending Messiah. Our computer 
requires the year for date of 
birth and wedding anniver-
saries.  

 

August Birthdays & AnniversariesAugust Birthdays & AnniversariesAugust Birthdays & Anniversaries   

13 Alicia Wessels 

14 Riley Alford 

15 Barbara Gore 

16 Romeo Mazzaluna 

 Devon Smith 

18 Pattie Range 

19 Anne Bailey 

 Helen Farnsworth 

20 Liam Gold 

 Mary Lynn Levine 

21 Alyse Duppenthaler 

 Jennifer Roper 

 Dawn Wirbel 

23 Addisyn Duppenthaler 

24 Dwight Cho-Sam 

25 Susana Cochrane 

 Brian Hinz 

26 Mike Candes 

29 Nat Remington 

2 Colby Beck 

3 Laura Cook 

 Donato Mazzaluna 

 Kaitlyn O‟Brien 

4 Steve Dunegan 

 Patricia Smith 

7 Keiyani Collazo 

 Eric Joiner 

 Wendy King 

 Bianca Lawrence 

8 Martha Ficquette 

 Sterling Hinz 

 Ski Hutchinson 

9 Tyler Lynn 

10 Vita Mazzaluna 

12 Mike Warren 

13 Paul Hickman 

 Maverick Niebch 

1 Pete & Nancy Glynn 

4 Paul & Terry Hickman 

5 Dutch & Kim Holt 

 Bob & Patty Tate 

6 Brian & Regina Seguin 

10 Stuart & Linda White 

11 Gloyce & Becky Fulmer 

15 Marc & Nikki Imes 

16 John & Marit Cairns 

19 Tom & Doreen Stachowski 

21 Monty & Greer McBryde 

22 Norm & Terry Anthony 

23 Bill & Kathy Barrett 

27 John & Martha Ficquette 

 Goyo & Amy Paredes 

28 Ken & Trudie Carr 

 


